Louisiana Children's Trust Fund
BOARD MEETING MINUTES

June 12, 2018
ATTENDANTS

Board Members Present

Franchesca Hamilton-Acker, Louisiana Bar Association
Dr. Dana Hunter, Children’s Cabinet

Carnell Washington, NAACP
Ivy Starns, Department of Education
April Wehrs, Chamber of Commerce Executives

Cassandra Johnson for Dr. Rhenda Hodnett, DCFS/Child Welfare

Board Members Absent

Martin McClendon, Religious Community

Dr. Rhenda Hodnett, DCFS/Child Welfare

Gloria Moultrie, University Community

Glen Holt, DPS&C Office of Juvenile Justice
Yolanda Motley, Early Childhood Education
Lynn Farris, NASW LA
Dr. Angela Breidenstine, Louisiana Psychological Association

Judge M’Elise Trahan, Juvenile and Family Court Judges
Dr. Alicia Kober, LA State Medical Society
Staff   

Katina Semien, Executive Director

Michele M. Rabalais, Executive Secretary

Call to Order
Francesca Hamilton-Acker, Board Chair, welcomed Board Members, introductions were made and the meeting was called to order.
LSU Office of Social Science and Research (SREC) Development Technical Assistance Contract (FY 19):  The Executive Director distributed copies of the LSU SREC proposal to Board Members.  
Over the contract period, LSU OSSRD will provide evaluation services, data collection, data analysis and reporting and technical assistance/training for LCTF grantees.  In addition LSU will review and revise the LCTF grant application requirements and forms, develop and provide training for prospective applicants and evaluate the reviewers and the reviewers training process.  Discussion followed.  

Board Members requested that in the future that the Executive Director provide evidence of multiple proposals for the services being provided by LSU.  
Grant Applications for Outreach Services to Underserved Populations:  The Executive Director stated that at the last Board Meeting it was decided that approximately $150,000 would be set aside to fund providers serving underserved populations.  Dr. Dana Hunter, Children’s Cabinet Executive Director, reported that following the CTF Board of Directors approval of the grant recommendations the recommendations were then sent to the Children’s Cabinet for final review and approval.  A recommendation was made to fund the Grandparents Raising Grandchildren as well as any other applications denied that serve underserved population using this pot of money as well as any funds declined.  Discussion followed.

The following applications were received and distributed to Board Members for review:

.    
Camp CosmoKidz (CMM Institute)  - original request was for $35,000

Providence House - original request was for $60,000

Grandparents Raising Grandchildren – original request was for $98,356
Dr. Dana Hunter moved to approve the CMM Institute (Camp CosmoKidz) proposal at $25,000, Providence House at $30,000 and the Grandparents Raising Grandchildren at $25,000. Carnell Washington seconded the motion.  All approved.  Motion carried.
Since there was a deviation of the regular grant process discussion followed.

Applicants that were not funded were given the opportunity at a second chance of funding.  Those not chosen will be contacted by the Executive Director and given help to improve their grant application for the next fiscal year.

Franchesca Hamilton-Acker requested that the Board and the Executive Director look at the review process.  Dana Hunter stated that the applicant should be asked how many years they have been funded.  The Board needs to review and be clear about the intent of CTF funds.  Should it continue to be seed money?  Do we continue to allow programs to continue after three years?  Discussion followed.

Monitoring visits will continue and Board Members are encouraged to attend site visits along with the Executive Director.  Discussion followed.

The Executive Director stated that she is open to attend any meetings that Board Members are involved in to discuss the Children’s Trust Fund, it programs and its grant applications.  

Franchesca Hamilton-Acker informed the Board that the mandatory Personal Financial Disclosure forms are due and must be completed by all Board Members in order to continue to serve on the Board.
Adjournment:  Carnell Washington made a motion to adjourn.  Ivy Starns seconded the motion.  All approved.  Meeting adjourned.  
NEXT MEETING:  October 5, 2018 
11:00 am to 1:00 pm




Location:  Claiborne Building,  Thomas Jefferson (1-136A)
